Report from the CCQM KCWG for the period 
(January – June 2020)

During the period, the KCWG held four virtual meetings, including two training sessions on use of the new web-platform in compiling and reviewing CMCs, on 17 April, 4 June, 25 June and 29 June 2020.

Cycle XXI CMC review
In Cycle XXI (2020), a total of 1456 CMCs were submitted for inter-regional review. Most of the CMC submissions fall in categories 3 and 4 which the KCWG has earlier agreed to conduct re-review of part or the whole set of existing CMCs in the concerned categories. Though the KCWG did not have any face-to-face meeting in 2020 to discuss and resolve matters of concern, the review work was running generally smooth and according to schedule as planned in the beginning of the review in early 2020 with the concerted efforts of the KCWG.

Most of the submitted CMCs (over 95%) were put on the first track and submitted to the JCRB for voting on 26.6.2020. The KCWG will continue to deal with the other (non-fast track) CMC submissions in the remaining months of the current review cycle.

Preparation for migration
It has been earlier agreed that Cycle XXI CMC claims would be the last cycle where the Excel template and emails were used for CMC review, and commencing from Cycle XXII Claims (process for new CMC submissions would start in the last quarter of 2020) using the new review process via the KCDB 2.0 platform. 

In preparation, the KCWG has started a series of discussions of the CMC review process foreseen within KCDB 2.O including the role of the KCWG interregional review meeting, and different roles of the concerned stakeholders soon after the meeting has held its first virtual meeting in 2020. Amongst others, revision work on the KCWG Guideline document has started in early 2020, and the first draft was circulated to the members for information and comments on 22 May 2020. After some initial discussions on the 4 June meeting, more in depth discussions were and will continue to be held thereafter. With the kind assistance offered by the KCDB Office a few training sessions have been scheduled/organized for the NMIs/DIs and RMO TC Chairs and KCWG members to familiarise the different stakeholders with the use of the new review platform since June 2020.  

The KCWG has been planning to carry out pilot runs using the new review platform in the 3rd/4th quarter of 2020 after the training sessions. After consolidation of further feedbacks from the KCDB Office and KCWG members, the draft document is expected to be finalized by August 2020.

Discussions on broad claims CMCs
[bookmark: _GoBack]The KCWG has witnessed the submission of broad claim CMCs for a few years. Lots of efforts were spent on reviewing these claims against the criteria gradually developed by the technical WGs. During the virtual meetings in the current review cycle, the CCQM WG representatives were invited to share their WG’s practices and views in dealing with the review of these claims. Hopefully, some common practices would be worked out in resolving identified issues related to these claims.  
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